

Site Council Meeting Minutes December 8, 2020
Hidden Valley High School

Present: Damian Crowson, Ben Bickle, Nicole Brown, Dale Fisher, Susie Biller

Remote: Rob Saunders

Absent: Carla Carter, Teri Ellis, Jessica Faulkenhagen

The minutes were reviewed from the previous meeting, Ben Bickle made a motion to accept the minutes as presented, Nicole seconded the motion, the minutes were approved unanimously.

Damaina said we are on CDL learning and will remain on until at least Jan 7th for K-3 and most likely at least until after January 19th.

We made a few changes in our master schedule. We collapsed 3 classes so we could offer study skills for students who had 3 or 4 Incompletes from the first quarter. One class for each Richardson, Delgado and Johal. We are hoping to help kids capture credits. The counselors also balanced out 3rd and 4th quarters. We added Spanish and Welding to our 2,3 and 4th quarters.

We have a new Special Ed teacher, Ashli Glover, a new Office Clerk, Nichole Elmore and we have posted our EA and ERC open positions. We have several applicants for both positions and we will be interviewing next week and try to hire before the break.

We have started LIPI and invited students to come in that have limited internet access, are Special Ed and Lifeskill students. We called students with 3 and 4 I's and invited them to LIPI to help them make up their credits.

We received a date for our Accreditation on site visitation, it is May 26 through May 28th. We will begin in January getting ready for the visitation and collecting evidence and getting ready for the visit.

We will be bringing pies from Pennington Farms in to serve on Thursday for staff to show appreciation. Next week is spirit and dress up week. Staff will dress up and encourage students to dress up as well. The last spirit week was fun and students sent in photos of themselves and won prizes. We will be doing that activity again.

We have a few teachers talking to Damian about working from home. We have a couple working every other day.

The Booster Club is working on a fundraiser for their loan payment on our Facility. It will be a Corn Hole tournament and it will be held at the Boys and Girls Club. We originally planned it for Feb6th but may need to move it out further.

We had one student test positive for COVID. We will work with Josephine County Health Dept to get the information out as necessary.

Damian has a meeting with the Inflection Committee and will be talking to staff about rebranding HV. We want the staff, students to be a part of this. The idea is Unity and we will start sharing. Unity and the packaging that goes with it will be our focus. How we are one family and our one purpose and one legacy.

Dale gave a sports update release from OSAA. The newest model is we will start with season 2 on Feb. 22nd with Fall Sports. The next season will be spring and in May and June we will have winter sports. We adhere to OSAA limitations and guidelines. We will have a league schedule only, we are waiting for guidance to schedule meets.

Damian presented the items we submitted to the Bond Committee if the bond is pursued in May. We are focusing on a safe, warm and a dry building. We reviewed the projects presented.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40.